
VILLAGE NEWS 

Welcome to our Summer 2017 issue of Village News 
and we would like to extend a warm welcome to all 
those new residents who have moved into the village 
over the past few months.  Please remember that all 
residents of Lower Kingswood are members of the 
Residents’ Association, if you have any concerns 
about the Village, the Residents’ Association 
Committee is here to try and help you and represent 
your interests. 

Unlike most other local Residents’ Associations there 
is no annual subscription payable – our running costs 
are met from the revenue of advertisements in our 
newsletter.  So please help support our local 
businesses and advertisers; if using the services of 
one of our advertisers please mention that you 
saw their advertisement in Village News. 

DOG FOULING 

This particular subject continues to be raised by 
residents not only relating to mess in the Recreation 
Ground and verges on the side roads, but also on 
open land, fields etc. which surround the locality. 
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Not only is such mess unsightly, with the potential 
for it being inadvertently trodden indoors; it also 
presents potentially serious health risks particularly 
for young children.  There is also a very serious risk 
for cattle (and other farm animals) if they ingest 
grass which has been contaminated by such mess. 

Can we remind those dog-owners who are exercising 
their pets to please clear up any mess that may be 
deposited and, if walking across open fields, keep to 
the designated footpaths. 

STUBBS LANE RECYCLING AREA 

The continued misuse/fly-tipping at this facility was 
one of the issues raised at our recent AGM. 

As you will see from the article by Cllr. Rod Ashford 
in this issue of Village News  (on page 2) this site is 
being monitored by CCTV and the Council will take 
appropriate enforcement action given the relevant 
evidence.  As noted in the article, if you spot anyone 
you believe may be fly-tipping or littering, take a 
note of their vehicle registration number or perhaps 
discretely take a photo (or two) then forward the 
details to the Council’s Joint Enforcement Team via 
the Council’s website or by telephoning 01737-
276000.    

VILLAGE NEWS 

Once again thank you to all who have contributed 
articles and helped with both the production and 
distribution of this newsletter.  Village News is 
distributed free to all households in (and around) 
Lower Kingswood, and this is only possible because 
of the assistance given by a number of volunteers.  
If you can help with distribution please contact our 
Chairman. 

AND FINALLY…. 

We should also like to take the opportunity of 
thanking Fidelity International for their assistance in 
the printing of your Residents’ Association’s 
newsletter Village News. 

We very much appreci-
ate the support of our 

advertisers but their ap-
pearance in our newslet-
ter and/or our website 
does not constitute a 

recommendation. 

SEE PAGES 8 and 9 FOR REPORT AND PHOTOGRAPHS 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Our thanks to Cllrs. Rod Ashford & Simon Par-
nall and Ian Muir (Recycling Officer, Reigate & 
Banstead Borough Council) along with all those 
residents that attended our AGM on 23rd May.  

A number of issues were discussed along with 
considerable feedback from the floor; with the 
meeting lasting much longer than envisaged! 

Following the presentation given by Ian Muir - we 
are pleased to feature in this issue of Village 
News the first of a series of articles (on page 4) 
on various topics relating to recycling. 

The Association’s existing Committee members 
were re-elected at the AGM and Belinda Harring-
ton was duly elected as a new member of our 
Committee. 
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Dear Residents 

FLY TIPPING DISGRACE 

Following numerous complaints from the Lower Kingswood 
Residents' Association about the misuse of the Stubbs Lane re-
cycling area during 2016, a year ago Reigate & Banstead Borough 
Council (RBBC) put up large yellow notices at the Stubbs Lane 
site advising users that it was being monitored by covert CCTV.  
The signs also informed fly tippers that the maximum penalty 
for illegal dumping of waste is £50,000 or 5 years’ imprisonment. 

Monitoring the Stubbs Lane facility is part of a Borough-wide 
initiative involving high resolution CCTV cameras which can be 
rotated around a growing number of sites across the Borough.  
Unlike traditional fixed CCTV cameras which are immediately 
obvious and can be avoided by those intent on dumping illegal 
waste, the new cameras are very small, allowing them to be posi-
tioned so that an area can be covered from all angles while each 
camera's exact location remains discrete. 

Almost as soon as the Council's yellow signs appeared at Stubbs 
Lane, people stopped illegally dumping their waste there.  Sadly 
though, over the last few months the site has once again become 
a target for fly-tippers and those wishing to avoid a trip to Surrey 
County Council's (SCC) waste management depots at Earlswood 
or Epsom. 

Visits to the site have previously revealed such items as an old 
metal BBQ, empty paint pots, a microwave oven, broken plastic 
toys and garden waste strewn around the area.  Recently, a recy-
cling bin full of paper and cardboard had an old golf bag thrown 
into it, while a bin labelled “Plastic Bottles Only” was contaminated 
with cardboard and old glass fluorescent tubes.  When recycling 
bins contain any kind of mixed waste they will not be accepted 
by SCC as recycling and the whole bin has to go to land-fill. 

Sadly, it's Reigate & Banstead's Council Tax payers who have to 
foot the bill for clearing up fly-tipping on our streets and recy-
cling areas.  The latest figures for clearing fly-tipping and litter 
show the cost to the Borough's Council Tax payers is £1,032,000 
per year.  

The illegal dumping of waste is an anti-social nuisance and 
RBBC will not hesitate to take tough action against offenders.  
In March 2017, Redhill Magistrates fined a man £1,000 plus 
£818 costs for a littering offence in Reigate.  RBBC's Executive 
Member for Enforcement, Graham Knight has warned that the 
Council is quite prepared to take action through the Courts 
against people who litter, fly-tip, graffiti or allow their dogs to 
foul. 

The mobile enforcement cameras have been at Stubbs Lane over 
the last few weeks and RBBC's enforcement officers are current-
ly reviewing the CCTV footage with a view to prosecuting the 
people who illegally dump their waste.  At the time of writing, 
over the previous 15-day period, RBBC's Joint Enforcement 
Team issued 17 fixed penalty notices to people identified as hav-
ing illegally dumped waste at Stubbs Lane and Tattenham Cor-
ner. 

When Ros, Simon and I attend community events and talk to 
our residents, we are often asked what is being done to keep our 
streets clean and free from other people's waste.  The answer is 
that RBBC can, and does, take enforcement very seriously, we 
regularly issue penalty notices to offenders, but our enforcement 

officers cannot be everywhere all the time.  

Residents also have a part to play by disposing of their own rub-
bish sensibly and within the law and by reporting incidents of 
littering and fly-tipping to the Council.  If you see someone you 
believe might be littering or fly-tipping, in the interests of safety, 
please do not confront them.  Instead, make a note of their vehi-
cle registration number or perhaps discretely take a photograph 
using your phone's camera and report the incident directly to the 
Joint Enforcement Team (JET) via the Council website or by 
calling 01737-276000. 

 
Councillor Rod Ashford 
Member for Kingswood with Burgh Heath 
Email: Cllr.Ashford@reigate-
banstead.gov.uk    
Telephone: 01737-831446 

 
 
Councillor Ros Mill 
Executive Member for Leisure &  
Wellbeing 
[Employment and Executive]        
Email: Cllr.Mill@reigate-
banstead.gov.uk    
Telephone: 01737-833705 
 

 

Councillor Simon Parnall 
Member for Kingswood with Burgh Heath 
[Planning and Overview & Scrutiny] 
Email:  Cllr.Parnall@reigate-
banstead.gov.uk 
Telephone: 01737-830888 
 

A Meeting of the Committee took place on Tuesday, 10th Janu-
ary 2017.  

Police report: 

Although no Police representatives were present, it was reported 
that no serious crimes in the Village had been brought to the 
attention of Committee members; the outcome of a meeting of 
the Banstead Federation of Residents’ Associations into Policing 
in the area was still awaited. 

There being no Councillors present, the following matters 
were raised by Committee members: 

Cllr. Ashford had recently drawn the Association’s attention to 
the possible availability of limited funding towards local im-
provement projects and a discussion ensued as to possible pro-
jects that might qualify. 

Concerns were expressed about the continued misuse of the 
Stubbs Lane recycling site, which might lead to its removal. 

Reigate & Banstead Borough Council report  

Residentsô Association 

Committee reports  

mailto:Cllr.Ashford@reigate-banstead.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.Ashford@reigate-banstead.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.Mill@reigate-banstead.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.Mill@reigate-banstead.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.Parnall@reigate-banstead.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.Parnall@reigate-banstead.gov.uk
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Concerns were expressed about the length of time being taken to 
reinstate the “No U-Turn” sign at the A217/Buckland Road/ 
Smithy Lane junction, which had been knocked down several 
weeks previously. 

The footpath alongside the southbound A217/Brighton Road 
(opposite Holly Lodge) was still in a dire state – notwithstanding 
that this issue had been reported on a number of previous occa-
sions. 

A question was raised concerning the outcome of consultation 
on the extension of “yellow lines” in certain side roads. 

A further question was raised concerning the outcome of traffic 
surveys which had taken place in certain side roads. 

The Borough Council was congratulated over the way in which 
the Christmas & New Year refuse collections had been operated. 

 

A Meeting of the Committee took place on Tuesday, 12th March 
2017.  In addition to Committee members, Councillors Bob 
Gardner & Simon Parnall were in attendance. 

Matters arising 

The Chairman provided an update on the potential purchase of a 
defibrillator for the Village and its potential location 

Police report: 

Although no Police representatives were present, the Chairman 
reported that two break-ins had recently taken place.  Cllr. Gard-
ner added that the Police had been quick to arrive on the scene 
and that there was a possibility that the culprit had been filmed 
by CCTV. 

Councillor Gardener reported on: 

The issue of parking in certain side roads and the possible exten-
sion of “yellow lines”; he noted that the parking of various com-
mercial vehicles close to road junctions presented a potential 
accident hazard.  In the ensuing discussion, a number of con-
cerns were expressed by Committee members – including nu-
merous instances of  inconsiderate parking of vehicles.  Cllr. 
Parnall added that parking issues impacted other areas within the 
Borough (and County) and that the Council was investigating the 
different needs of each locality. 

Councillor Parnall reported on: 

The collation of comments on the Development Management 
Plan was continuing, with the intention that a “final” version 
should be available in a few months’ time. 

The assistance being provided by Cllr. Ashford to a resident in 
connection with her wish to have a dropped curb outside her 
house.  He added that Cllr. Ashford was also monitoring the 
recent manure pollution in one of the side roads and had made 
the Environment Agency and DEFRA aware of the situation. 

The Chairman reported on various complaints made by residents 
about the state of the Stubbs Lane recycling facility and added 
that the discrete CCTV cameras seemed to be having little or no 
effect. 

The wording of the signage in one of the side roads – so as to 
limit parking between specified times – was discussed. 

It was reported that work had still not been done to remedy the 
state of the footpath (opposite Holly Lodge) alongside the 
southbound A217/Brighton Road. 

The Secretary reported that the “No U-Turn” sign at the junc-
tion of the A217/Buckland Road/Smithy Lane junction had 
been reinstated. 

Dear Residents 

I would like to thank you all for your support in voting for me at 
the recent County Council elections we achieved a 55% majority 
from an increased turn out of voters - an amazing result; thank 
you all. 

I will continue to do my best and work hard to ensure you are 
represented at Surrey County Council. 

I look forward to seeing you around our village; can I also re-
mind you that if you have issues to report please register them 
on the Surrey County Council web site: www.surreycc.gov.uk/ 
- this will ensure you are provided with a tracking number and 
notification when the issue is resolved. 

Thank you once again. 

Bob Gardner 
County Councillor for Merstham & Ban-
stead South 
Email: bob.gardner@surreycc.gov.uk 
Telephone: 0845-643-1112 
 

The Kingswood Village Hall Trust exists to help local clubs and 
organisations with grants to buy items to assist with their activi-
ties.   

At our recent AGM, the Chairman of the Trust, Robin Holling-
ton outlined the grants that have been given in the last year.  For 
instance, the Trust has given a grant to the Kingswood Terriers 
Football Club to buy footballs and kit for the boys, the Old 
Pheasantry has been given a grant to convert an attic room into 
an arts and craft facility, the Kingswood Bowls Club have been 
assisted with buying fertiliser and other essentials to be able to 
continue playing on the bowls green in the Recreation Ground 
and the Crumbs playgroup have been able to buy additional toys 
for their group. 

We are always keen to receive applications so if your group have 
a need for some financial assistance, just write a letter to the 
Hon. Secretary of the Trust. 

 

 

Residentsô Association Committee reports  

Surrey County Council  

report  

Kingswood Village Hall 

Trust  

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/
mailto:bob.gardner@surreycc.gov.uk


Lower Kingswood Village News Page 4 Summer 2017 

It has been nearly 5 years now 
since Reigate & Banstead Borough 
Council introduced the new recy-
cling service to individual house-
holds in the borough. We are now 
recycling about 55% of our waste 
in the borough ï which means 
more recycling is collected than 
rubbish. Thatôs a great achievement. 

The Council is keen to continue to grow the amount recycled, 
so more help is needed from residents. Why? To avoid throw-
ing rubbish in our refuse bins, and instead collect the valuable 
material which can be converted into new or alternative prod-
ucts. It has been shown that we can recycle over 80% of the 
waste we produce, but for many residents it is actually possible 
to recycle in excess of 90% using the current range of contain-
ers. Not all residents in flats have access to the full range of 
recycling containers, but these properties are being reviewed, 
and where practically possible, further recycling containers are 
being provided. 

Over the coming issues of this newsletter, we will be reviewing 
different aspects of the Reigate & Banstead recycling service, 
starting with paper and cardboard in this article. 

Paper and cardboard 

From the beginning of paper collections in the 
early 1990ôs great emphasis has been placed on 
collecting this valuable material separately, as it 
is sold back to the paper mills. The Council cur-
rently sends our paper to the Kemsley Paper Mill 
just north of Sittingbourne in Kent, where it is 
reprocessed into cardboard packaging material. 

Paper and cardboard is collected on a weekly 
basis using the black recycling box. If you gener-
ate more than you can fit in the box, please place 
additional material in a cardboard box so the 
crews can collect it. If you put out shredded pa-
per, please contain it in an paper envelope, bag 
or cardboard box ï avoiding the paper shreds 
causing litter. 

The Council collects nearly 
all types of paper and card-
board, except for the wax/foil 
lined carton type, commonly 
used for fruit juices, UHT 
milk, and fresh soups ï these 
should be rinsed and includ-
ed with your mixed recycling. 
This is because these wax / foil / plastic lined containers re-
quire a particular process to separate-out these lined materials. 

The range of paper products which can be collected and recy-
cled is very broad: 

¶ Newspapers and magazines 

¶ Envelopes, postcards and junk mail 

¶ Telephone directories and other catalogues 

¶ Egg boxes and cardboard tubes 

¶ Cardboard - boxes, sheets, and sleeves used on food 

packaging (but clean of food) 

¶ Printer and general paper, even shredded paper 

¶ Greetings cards and non-foil wrapping paper 

The aim is to collect and then sell-on a quality material to the 
paper industry (the better the quality, the higher the price). The 
challenge is contamination with non-paper products. The 
Council is contracted to supply paper within a set specification, 
so if the paper doesnôt meet this standard, lorry loads can be 
rejected and potentially returned. 

Common mistakes 

¶ polystyrene packaging that has not been removed from 

the cardboard box (polystyrene is not collected for recy-
cling so this needs to be placed in your refuse bin) 

¶ plastic wrapped magazines (this plastic should be 

placed in your refuse bin too) 

¶ material tied in plastic bags (reuse or you can now line 

your food caddy with plastic bags) 

Since the technology within the mills has improved with the 
increase in recycling in recent years, there is now no need to 
remove items such as staples or windows from envelopes. 

If you have a question about the recycling service please do 
have a look at the recycling and refuse section on the website: 

www.reigate-banstead.gov.uk/recyclemore 

 

We are grateful to Ian Muir, Reigate & Banstead Borough 
Council Recycling Officer for this article. 

The Kingswood, Walton & Tadworth Horticultural Society will 
be holding their annual GARDENERS' DELIGHT OPEN 
GARDENS EVENT on Saturday 17th & Sunday 18th 
June.  Ten LOCAL GARDENS in the KT20 area will be open-
ing for your pleasure and enjoyment from 2:00pm to 6:00pm.  
Tickets/map £6 will gain entry to all gardens over both days.  
Refreshments will be available at several venues in aid of various 
charities. 

Kingswood, Walton & Tadworth Horticultural Society will be 
holding their EARLY SUMMER SHOW at the Church Hall, 
Church of the Good Shepherd, Tadworth, KT20 5AS on Satur-
day 1st July from 2:00pm to 5:00pm.  Do come along to admire 
the exhibits. Raffle, plant sale and delicious home-made cakes 
will be available.  

Why not join the Society?  Membership is £4 per member or 
£7.50 per couple living at the same address.  Non-members, 
£1.00 on the door.  

For more details visit our web-
site: www.kwthortsoc.co.uk 

How Much More Can YOU Recycle?  

Tadworth, Kingswood & Wal-

ton Horticultural Society  

http://www.reigate-banstead.gov.uk/recyclemore
http://www.kwthortsoc.co.uk
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The first half of the summer term started with our Year 4 chil-
dren visiting Hindleap Warren, an outdoor activity centre in Sus-
sex.  The children participated in rock climbing, archery, team 
challenges and a forest adventure walk, which enabled them to 
get nice and muddy!  They all had a great time and a lot of them 
were asleep by the time they arrived back at school on the mini-
bus. 

Just before Easter, Year 6 visited France and had a very good 
trip.  The children visited a French primary school and this was 
very successful.  It was great watching both sets of children play-
ing a range of games together, practising the different languages 
and getting on so well.  We hope they may visit us next year.  

The children also visited Etaples War Ceme-
tery, a local market and learnt how to make 
croissants in a French bakery.  

Forest School continues to support the chil-
dren’s outdoor education and more recently 
Year 6 has been having sessions in Margery 
Wood led by Miss Short.  The remainder of 
the term will see Year 5 participate in this initi-
ative and the foci will include team building, 
den building, mini beast hunting and fire mak-
ing. 

There seems to have been many sporting 
events over recent weeks.  I should mention 
that both the indoor athletics and tag rugby 
teams reached the Surrey finals in Guildford.  
This is a fantastic achievement considering 

Kingswood usually competes against larger schools in sport. 

By the time this article has been read, the children will be work-
ing towards their end of term production which they are per-
forming in the Church Hall at the end of the term.  

Finally, I would like to wish Year 6 all the 
best as the children leave Kingswood and 
start on their next stage in education. 

Duncan Steele 
Head-teacher 

Kingswood Primary School  
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Dear Friends 

GETTING AWAY FROM IT ALL 

Do you remember the vision that went with the introduction of 
computer technology?  It was said that we would all have much 
more leisure time.  The labour saving dimension of computers 
and computerisation was going to save so much time that those 
who were working would have much more time to themselves. 

The reality, all these year later, is rather different.  Work has ex-
panded.  Not only are people working longer hours, but grateful 
employers dish out laptops so that their employees can work 
from home in their leisure time.  The 24-hour job has arrived.  
No time seems to be sacred, and we expect phones to be an-
swered, problems to be sorted out at any hour of the day or 
night whether urgent or not.  The cost to those who have to 
bear these demands is great, and people being off work with 
stress, unheard of a generation ago, is now common.  

Of course, a demanding life is nothing new, and Jesus had a way 
of dealing with the demands that were placed on him.  Often, he 
would go away to a solitary place so that he could be on his own 
with God.  Life was not straightforward for him either, as he 
found that the people would follow him wherever he went in the 
hope that he would offer some useful teaching, or perform a 
healing.  His moment of peace was often short lived. 

The next few months are traditionally the time for holidays; a 
time to get away from the pressures of normal life.  Even if peo-
ple rarely go to solitary places these days, getting away from it all 
means going to a place where you can relax and let the cares and 
stresses of day-to-day life slip away.  Some are overjoyed to 
know that if they hear a phone ring it will be for someone else 
and not for them!  Some will go to remote countryside to find 
their space; others will achieve the same effect on a crowded 
beach; yet others will engage in strenuous activity; and those who 
stay at home will find just a bit more space all around them.  But 
most people will probably have better success in getting away 
from it all than Jesus did.  

Wherever you are this coming summer, it may be worth remem-
bering that however difficult Jesus found it to get away from the 
crowds, when he tried to do so it was because he wanted to get 
close to God and come back refreshed to the task before him.  
Not a bad agenda for any holiday! 

With every blessing, 

Rev’d Chris Colton 
Priest-in-Charge - Parish of Kingswood 
Email: vicar@parishofkingswood.org.uk 
 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS 

Sunday 18th June – Father’s Day 
9:30am  Family Worship at The Wisdom of God 
11:00am  Holy Communion at St Andrew’s 
Saturday 15th July 
7:30pm Parish Choir will perform the Vivaldi Gloria 

at The Wisdom of God; £7 on the door to 
include wine/soft drink 

Sunday 16th July 
9:30am  Dedication of the Wisdom of God with      
  Treble Makers Junior Choir 
Saturday 9th September 
10:00am-4:00pm Heritage Open Day – The Wisdom of God  
  and St Andrew’s Kingswood will be open for  
  visits 
12noon–3:00pm Circus Family Fun Day at The Wisdom of  
  God with Circus Rico show at 2:00pm with a  
  clown workshop from 1:00pm-2:00pm – learn 
  how to be a clown!  Beer tent, BBQ, cake  
  stall, bric a brac, raffle 
Sunday 10th September 
1:00pm-4:00pm Heritage Open Day – The Wisdom of God  
  and St Andrew’s Kingswood will be open for  
  visits 
Sunday 1st October 
9:30am  Harvest Festival at The Wisdom of God with  
  choir 
 

The Wisdom of God Church  

mailto:vicar@parishofkingswood.org.uk
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Don’t forget that the Church Hall 
can be hired for all forms of events, 
parties etc. – one such event being a 
recent ‘Nerf Gun’ children’s party  
===================> 
 
 
Enquiries regarding booking the 
Hall can be made by emailing 
hall@parishofkingswood.org.uk 
or by calling Claire Slee on 01737-
246619. 

Church Hall  

ahb¢I[¸ /hCC99 /Lw/[9 
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The weather forecast for Bank Holiday Monday was not 
very encouraging.  However, the day dawned very early as 
bright and sunny but that was not to last.  All the stalls and 
attractions were set up in the morning and the Recreation 
Ground looked and sounded busy, colourful and attractive.  
Start time arrived and a rising sense of excitement. The 
procession was led by the May King and Queen travelling 
in a very prestigious Rolls Royce and they were giving eve-
ryone the royal wave as they passed by the welcoming 
crowds.  The childrenôs parade followed walking from the 
School into the arena.  The May King and Queen are nomi-
nated and voted for by the Year 6 children at Kingswood 
Primary School.   

Councillor Simon Parnall performed the crowning ceremo-
ny and the proceedings began. 

The Rainbows and Brownies after only 3 practices danced 
the Maypole ï a very commendable effort. 

The burgers and beer stalls and the tea room all did brisk 
trade until the rain did its worst just as the Fete was getting 
into its stride and soaked people.  Oh dear, blame the rain 
again!  The dog show entrants braved the rain and all the 
classes were completed. 

We had two adorable donkeys, Samson and Fin, who gave 
a lot of rides to children.  We also had another new attrac-
tion this year, Laser Clay Pigeon Shooting, which was gen-
erously sponsored by Fidelity International.  J R Hoarding 
& Fencing, another local firm, and John Sargeant of Holly 
Lodge Park kindly supported other attractions. We were 
very generously supported this year by many local busi-
nesses who kindly donated gifts for the raffle.  Despite all 
the weather we had an enjoyable day and would like to 
thank all those who came who each year give the Fete 
Committee their loyal support. 

The amount raised on the day was Ã4,750 although at the 
time of writing not all expenses have been submitted.  The 
ethos of our Fete is that after all expenses have been paid 
each of the community groups and the two charities re-
ceive an equal share of the proceeds. 

 

[Editorôs note - our thanks to Graeme Knibbs for allowing 
the use of some of his photos taken at the Fete.]   
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DO NOT WORRY! 

“Do not worry about your life, what you will eat or drink; or about your body, 
what you will wear.  Is not life more than food, and the body more than 
clothes?  

Look at the birds of the air; they do not sow or reap or store away in barns, 
and yet your heavenly Father feeds them.  Are you not much more valuable 
than they?  Can any one of you by worrying add a single hour to your life...  

Seek first his kingdom and his righteousness, and all these things will be given 
to you as well.  Therefore, do not worry about tomorrow, for tomorrow will 
worry about itself. Each day has enough trouble of its own.”  (Matthew 6:)  

It's hard not to worry sometimes, when the future is unsure, espe-
cially when things are hard financially.  And we all know that wor-
rying often only makes us worse.  

There are untold distractions in our busy lives that push out any 
thought of God and it's not until our times of real worry or dis-
tress that we sometimes seek him.  These words from the bible are 
a good reminder that there is a God who is in control and if we 
seek him he will help us.  

So, next time you find yourself worrying, why not seek him until 
you find peace in your soul.  

 

 

Crumbs are a friendly and welcoming Toddler Group in 
Lower Kingswood.  We recently enjoyed meeting lots of 
children and grown -ups at the Village Fete and had fun 
dressing up and playing games based on the story of    
Noah.  

We meet on Friday mornings during term -time between 
9:15am and 11:00am at the Lower Kingswood Evangelical 
Church on Smithy Lane.  We play with different toys 
each week indoors and outside (weather permitting!), we 
also provide a craft activity every week too.   

At about 10:15am we all stop for Story Time, where we 
listen to a true story from the Bible being retold.  While 
weõre all sat down together, we enjoy singing some of our 
favourite songs and rhymes and then itõs snack time. 

Do contact us or pop along for a cuppa and chat on Fri-
day mornings at Lower Kingswood Evangelical Church on 
Smithy Lane; you will be sure of a warm welcome.  

Our last session before the summer holidays will be Friday 
21st  July  and we will return on Friday 8 th  September.  
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TO ALL GIRLS WHO ARE 10 
YEARS OLD 

Do you like making new friends?  
Do you like learning new skills?  Do 
you like camping and cooking on 
fires?  Do you have a creative 
streak?  Do you like acting?  Do you 
like working together to complete a 
task?  Do you like new and active 
games?  Have you thought about 
becoming a Guide?  

Every Friday evening (term time) we 
aim to give girls between the ages of 
10 and 14, the chance to develop 
their individuality, grow their life 
skills, while making new friends and 
getting involved in the community! 

We have recently raised £107 for 
Canine partners at our Easter fair.  
The girls have had fun completing 
their 5 sense and ‘glamorama’ badg-
es.  We have camping skills, wide 
games and Scoutabout 2017 to 
come which we are all looking for-
ward too.  

Does this sound like something you 
or someone aged 10-14 would en-
joy?  We would love to have you 
come along and meet us and discov-
er what we do and help our unit 
grow.  We are happy to welcome 
you to any evening meeting, at 
7:00pm on Fridays (term time) at 
the Church Hall in Buckland Road. 

If you would like to find out more, 
please contact our local leader. 

 

Could the following sign be 

located outside the óMinistry 

of Silly Walksô? 

[N.B. Memories of óMonty Pythonô] 
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  As Spring arrived in the Village the Scout Group 
took the opportunity to do a bit of spring cleaning.  
So, on a Saturday morning in April the leaders, 
committee members and a couple of parent helpers 
sorted out all the old, broken and surplus items 
from the Scout hut.  A huge thank you to Hawkins 
and Scott for the kind donation of the skip. 

Each of the sections had a great time at the Village Fete in May 
with almost all of the Beavers and Cubs taking part in the pa-
rade.  The Cubs dressed as Wonka Bars and the Beavers as 
Oompah Loompahs, even the Leaders got into the spirit of the 
Charlie and Chocolate factory theme. 

The Scouts have been very busy lately doing lots of activities.  
They visited a local beekeeper recently, and donned the protec-
tive clothing to learn how to look after bees, and how important 
they are to the wider environment.  They have also been on a 
chip shop walk and learned key survival skills like fire lighting. 

The new Cub leaders have settled in and are providing a new 
and invigorating programme for the Cubs.  The whole pack has 
signed up to “You Shape” which encourages leaders and Cubs to 
plan the programme in partnership.  The young people have 
arranged a visit to a local fire station, which was made all the 
more exciting when the crew received a call out during the visit!  
The Cubs have also enjoyed a martial arts demonstration from 
Ellis Academy, have learnt bike maintenance, completed their 
athletics badge and built their own catapults. 

The Beavers have been featured in the Surrey Mirror twice re-
cently, firstly for cleaning the playground equipment on the rec-
reation ground for their My World Challenge badge.  The Mayor 

(Cllr. David Powel) 
found out about their 
good deed, and invited 
the whole colony to visit 
him at his parlour for tea 
to say thank you, and 
this also appeared in the 
newspaper.  Beavers had 
a great time learning about local politics and hearing about the 
Mayor’s skydiving world records.  They have also been horse 
riding and kite flying. 

The Group would like to thank Kingswood Tyres and See Thru 
Window Cleaning for providing essential maintenance on the 
Group’s trailer. 

The 9th Reigate Group has a full complement of leaders for 
each section, but if local residents would like to get involved we 
currently have vacancies for Group Scout Leader, executive 
committee members and adult helpers.  If you would like to lend 
a hand please contact Geoff Dunstan (Acting GSL) on 
gsl@9threigate.co.uk 

If your children would like to join our group we currently have 
capacity in all sections.  Please contact the relevant leaders. 

Beavers (aged 6-8) - Helen Hopkins 

Cubs (aged 8-11) - Claire Butler 

Scouts (aged 11 to 14) - Zelanie Cooper  

 

9 th  (Reigate) Lower Kingswood Scout Group  

www.9thReigate.co.uk  

Kingswood WI chose ‘The Wizard of Oz’ to decorate their cake 
stall at the Village Fete.   

With the brilliant creative craft of Jellva Butcher, the 6-foot Tin 

Man was built with cardboard boxes and yards of tin foil.  He 
found his way on a porter’s trolley to the Yellow Brick Road!!  
Elizabeth Lemon bravely wore the Lion outfit, Christine Earp 
was the Witch, Sue Cutmore was Dorothy and, of course, we 
had a Scarecrow and Toto the dog (two of them!!).  The cakes 
were sold by members of the committee Diana, Eleanor, Liz, 
Ann and Penny; whilst Janet our president was busy spinning in 

the craft tent.  Despite the rain, it was a lot of fun. 

At the April meeting we heard all about the Orpheus 
Centre in Surrey where disabled teenagers take cours-
es to learn life skills to enable them to live inde-
pendently in the community.  Angus a past member 
gave us a fantastic rendering of “Love changes every-
thing”.  The hand bell team were very pleased to win 
two cups at the Reigate Music Festival for their out-
standing performance in their class; they have also 
given a concert to the Cameo friendship club in 
Smithy Lane. 

With our monthly meetings, lunches out, scrabble 
days, craft & art classes, play reading and much more 
why not give us a try?  We meet every second 
Wednesday of the month at 2:00pm in the Church 
Hall in Buckland Road. 

Please contact our secretary for more information.    

Kingswood W.I.  

mailto:gsl@9threigate.co.uk
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A P S GAS & HEATING 

Central heating, other household gas work & plumbing (including kitchens & bathrooms); Gas 

Safe registered engineer. Contact: 01737-245798 or 07956-232485 or email: apsgasandheat-

ing@hotmail.co.uk 

 

A WOMANôS TOUCH 

Exceptional lady decorator ï attention to detail we all crave. Contact: 07814-013077 or email:  

a.womanstouch@live.co.uk 

 

BARR CO ï solicitors 

Specialist solicitors in all areas of employment law ï for both employers & employees. Green 

Lane, Lower Kingswood, KT20 6YB. Contact: 01737-833850 or email: 

m.trench@barrco.org.uk or see our website: www.barrco.org.uk 

 

BUTTERCUP & DAISY CHILDMINDERS 

A warm, safe and friendly environment; where children will experience lots of activities & 

enjoyment and you have peace of mind. Contact: 07761-808272 or 01737-833087or email: 

webb.c2@sky.com  

 

CHOI KWANG DO 

Full time martial arts centre in Redhill, offering classes for children & adults from 5 to 101 years 

old!  Get fit and learn to defend yourself. Contact: 0800-298-7096 or see our website: 

www.eackd.com 

 

CHRIS ï 1st CLASS DRIVING SCHOOL 

Free first lesson for all, fully qualified, patient, high pass rate, competitive prices. Contact: 

01737-223034 or see our website: www.chris-1stclassdriving.co.uk  

 

CINDY KIRKLAND AT CREATIVE WORKS 

A fresh & exciting floral & garden design service based in Kingswood. We are fanatical about 

all things floral design and garden design and provide an infusion of óCreative Inspiration for 

Living in Styleô. Contact: 07976 449681, email: info@ckworks.net or see our website: 

www.ckworks.net 

 

DECORATING SERVICES 

Interior/exterior decorating, fencing/garden work/handyman services etc. Contact Tony Rich-

ards on: 07717-008693 

 

DEXTER CONTRACT SERVICES Ltd 

Surreyôs painting specialists. Contact Wayne Freeman (projects director) on: 01737-233513 or 

07590-106375 

  

DIANA MURRAY INTERIORS ï bespoke curtains & blinds 

Free, no obligation initial consultation in your home. Quality soft furnishings made in fabric of 

your choice. Contact: 07939 028670, email: diana@dianamurrayinteriors.co.uk or see our 

website: www.dianamurrayinteriors.co.uk 

 

DISCOTRONICS ï computer sales, upgrades & repairs 

We also advise on and can install wiring for computers, networking, Contact, CCTV, digital TV 

& satellite. Contact: 01737-833254 or email: sales@discotronics.co.uk ï also see main 

advert  in Village News 

 

DIVINE FOOTCARE ï reflexology 

Let me help you reduce your stress, improve sleep and circulation. Contact: 07850-049750 or 

email: contact@devinefootcare.co.uk or see our website: www.devinefootcare.co.uk 

 

DOG COMMUNICATION - adult dog socialisation classes 

Socialise your dog in a secure controlled environment with teaching dogs - dogs that help other 

dogs to learn social skills. Contact: 07831-173773 or email: pen-

el@dogcommunication.co.uk or see our website: www.dogcommunication.co.uk 

 

DUVAL PRODUCTS STORAGE EQUIPMENT Ltd 

Suppliers of shelving, racking and associated equipment for over 50 years - 80 Brighton Road, 

Lower Kingswood, KT20 6SY. Contact: 01737-832568 or email: sales@duvalproducts.co.uk 

or see our website: www.duvalproducts.co.uk 

 

ENCORE ARTS ï vocal & drama group 

Contact: Sarah Locke on 07941-368860 or see our website: www.encorearts.co.uk 

 

FOCUS CARPENTRY 

Creating bespoke solutions around the home. Quality workmanship designed to make you 

home more functional & investing in your property. Contact: 01737-830956 or 07545-325040 

or see our website: www.focus-carpentry.co.uk 

 

FREELANCE EQUINE GROOM 

All yard and stable duties undertaken. Call Rob on 07789-687358 or see my Facebook page 

''Rob The Groom'' 

  

HAIR BY EMMA 

Mobile Hairdresser: 07984-497690 

 

HAIR BY THE STRAND 

Ladies & gents hairdressing at your local village salon (72a Brighton Road, Lower Kingswood). 

Contact: 01737-832835. 

  

HYPNOBIRTHINGÈ - local antenatal classes 

Classes with a difference for couples; HypnoBirthingÈ the mongon method allows women to 

use their natural instincts to bring about a safer, easier, more comfortable birthing. Contact 

Leila Gardiner on: 07775-425301 or email: leila.gardiner@gmail.com or see our website: 

www.inspiringbirths.com 

 

 

IRONING SERVICE 

Ã10 per hour with free collection & delivery within Lower Kingswood. Contact Anna on: 07843-

284558. 

 

KINGSWOOD PLASTERING & CONSTRUCTION 

Plastering, screeding, extensions, loft conversions, kitchens, bathrooms - the best quality work 

at competitive prices. Contact: 07930-647040 or email: kingswoodconstruction@live.com 

 

KINGSWOOD VILLAGE CLUB 

Friendly village social club offering entertainment (snooker & darts) with draught beers & drinks 

well below pub prices. New members welcome and two halls with bars available for hire. 

Contact: 01737-832082 

 

LANDSEER HOME MAINTENANCE & IMPROVEMENTS 

Local company with expertise in painting and decorating, plastering, tiling, building works, and 

repairs. Member of the Federation of Master Builders for 15 years. ñWe do it all, big or smallò. 

Contact Phil Twiddy on: 01737-831172 

 

LET YOUR BODY TALK 

Personal Training & Pilates to enhance the quality of your life. A leading trainer with over 15 

yearsô experience; based in Kingswood serving a 10 mile radius. Contact: 07916 275136 or 

email: info@letyourbodytalkuk.com or see our website: www.letyourbodytalkuk.com 

 

LIL DRAGONS ï for children 3-5 years old 

Improve your childôs confidence and social skills while having fun and exercising at the same 

time. Contact: 0800-298-7096 or see our website: www.eackd.com 

 

LITTLEYEARS CHILD DAY CARE SERVICES 

OFSTED registered childminder with full and part time vacancies, ages 1-8 years. First Aid & 

CRB accredited. Committed to providing a safe, happy, fun & stimulating home from home 

environment for your child. Contact: 07787-548477 or email: littleyears@btinternet.com 

 

MALBY PHOTOGRAPHY - children and pet photography 

Creating memories that will last a lifetime; local photographer, based in Lower Kingswood. 

Contact: 07831-173773 or email: info@malbyphotography.co.uk or see our website: 

www.malbyphotography.co.uk 

 

ORCHARD COTTAGE RIDING STABLES 

B.H.S. & A.B.R.S. approved ï established 1926. Babylon Lane, Lower Kingswood, KT20 6XA. 

Contact: 01737-241311 or see our website: www.ocrs.co.uk ï also see main advert in 

Village News 

 

POOCH PARLOUR ï dog grooming 

Over 30 years experience; we groom/bath/clip. Contact: 01737-841010 or 07831-621227 

 

PRIORY PROPERTY SERVICES ï for a quality finish and a reliable service every time  

For a complete range of interior & exterior property services including painting & decoration, 

fitted kitchens, wooden floors, carpentry, fencing and garden maintenance. Contact: 07831-

525459 or 01737-240611 

 

RED CARPET ENTERTAINMENTS 

We provide entertainment acts for parties, weddings etc. and can also provide discos, live 

bands and tribute acts. Contact Susie Homes on: 07958-478620 or Ray Lowe on: 07852-

351620 or email: info@redcarpetentertainments.co.uk or see our website: 

www.redcarpetentertainments.co.uk 

 

REIGATE CLEANING SERVICES 

Professional tenancy cleaning, carpet cleaning & regular weekly cleaning. Established 10 

years, fully insured & emergency call outs. Contact: 01737-400150 or email: reigateclean-

ing@live.co.uk 

 

S.D. SERVICING 

Mobile mechanic. Contact: 07877-107246 

 

SEETHRU WINDOW CLEANING 

Residential & business. Contact: 07877-107246 

  

THE SMART LOFT COMPANY 

Specialising in loft conversions and extensions in Surrey. Contact us on (office): 01737-831460 

or (mobile): 07711-780547 or email: info@thesmartloftcompany.co.uk or see our website: 

www.thesmartloftcompany.co.uk 

 

STONEMAN FUNERAL SERVICE ï 5th generation family funeral director   

Local offices at Redhill (01737-763456), Reigate (01737-243164) & Tadworth (01737-814406) 

ï also see main advert in Village News 

 

THOMAS PLUMBING & HEATING  

Boiler & central heating installation, servicing & breakdown and plumbing work from tap wash-

ers to bathroom installation. Gas safe registered. Contact: 01737-832836 or 07834-607082 or 

email: info@thomasplumbing.co.uk or see our website: www.thomasplumbing.co.uk  

 

TOP HAT STAGE & SCREEN SCHOOL SURREY 

Every Friday during term time at Kingswood Primary School 4:30-7:30 ñno experience neces-

sary just bring your enthusiasmò.  Contact us on: 01737-831184 or email: sur-

rey@tophatstageschool.co.uk or see our website: www.tophatstageschool.co.uk 

Business Directory  

WHY NOT FEATURE YOUR LOCAL BUSINESS IN THIS SPACE? 
 

Please contact our Chairman for further information 
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